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	Minutes
	Date MAY 2, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	AGM

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris LaPointe, Don McGugan, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Tom Babcock, Jerry Bernardo, Dave Bourne, Justin Day, Jeff Fogal, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, Kyle Mellor, Wayne Scarrow, Tim Turner, Mike Vansickle


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230502-001

“That the Minutes from April 19, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried with amendments



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at fiscal year-end April 30 was $401,009.15.

· Budget for ice bill was quite accurate.

· We made commitment to put surplus back into registration cost and this was reflected in our balance which was $60,000 less.  This was a combination of what we took out and a few areas that we were over budget.  We will be inserting some of our surplus back into registration this year.

· Our registration numbers were higher than pre-covid which was positive.

· We received reconciliation from Alliance, and we were 210 players over what we had budgeted so we had to pay an additional fee to the Alliance for those players.

· 3rd party audit will occur.

· Credit cards have been switched over to our new bank.

MOTION #230502-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Brown)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

None



	REC VICE CHAIR

	· It was a good season and our first full season back post COVID.
· We had 8 teams per Division except U18 where we only had 7.

· The U7 program went well. 

· U6 was full as well.

· We sent teams to the House League Championships.  Most made it further than round robin.  U18 was a finalist.

· U15 was second in their round robin.

· There were a few complaints over the season, but they were dealt with.

· SHA Recreation League adapted the Sting logo this year which was a big deal for the players and a real highlight.

· The Sting organization want to continue the Sting Club Membership again.

· Sting Day at the Sting OHL game was a fantastic event and good for our sponsors who were recognized. 




	REP VICE CHAIR

	· 40% of teams got into AA or BB level.  Working to improve that this year.
· All 18 teams had a good year.

· We learned some lessons this year.  One being that U18 BB was difficult to field.  It ended up hurting the Rec league.

· We increased AP usage this year to help develop players.

· There were new rules around maltreatment, and we had a number of infractions which included a couple of meetings with Alliance.  We need to sustain and increase the education component around harassment.  We had several players come close to life altering decisions i.e., cameras in change rooms and inappropriate language.  These cases of harassment take away from what was otherwise a successful season.

· B/BB coaches and parents were polled to see if we should move back into a body checking format at U14.  It was 92% that they want to participate in a body checking league and 95% in favour for the coaches as well.  This issue was brought to the Alliance and hopefully started a conversation for further discussion.


	SUMMARY OF POLICY AND CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGES

	· There were no constitutional motions brought this year.
· Policy can be changed as we go.  This year there was 10 motions on policy changes.  Some were just for the season and others were to better define current practices.

· Each was discussed and voted on at the time so there is no reason to review them again.

· We are in the process of updating our policies to reflect the changes.

· Splitting our Silver Stick next year will be the biggest change.  This was at the recommendation of the International Silver Stick Committee.


	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	· Volunteer Appreciation Night was a great success at Valley Axe.  We had approximately 50 people in attendance.  The work that Emily Brown put into setting up this event was noted and appreciated.


	NEW BUSINESS
	BUDGET:
· We received all the budget requests. SHA Chair and Treasurer will meet next week to input numbers into the budget spreadsheet to get an idea of costs. 

· The Budget committee will meet next week to review and assess.

· The budget will then be reviewed at our next board meeting.

ALLIANCE HOCKEY RESET:

· A Survey was sent out last August to Presidents and senior members of Associations. It was about how we feel about how the Alliance is doing and whether the Alliance is delivering what they promise.  Surveys went out into the membership as well and random people were selected.  3000 were sent out and about 1000 were completed.

· The Alliance is focusing on three areas.  Our Chair is involved in the Strategy committee and this committee will be spending about 40 hours brainstorming.  The Alliance has taken the results from surveys and made it available to the 3 committees which will address the comments from the membership. 

· Purpose initially was to be grassroots with a bottom-up organization.  30 years later the Alliance doesn’t meet those lofty goals and the goal is to move the organization back to grassroots.

ALLIANCE HOCKEY AGM


· The dates are June 16-17 in London and Golf is at Fire Rock in Komoka.  We have 10 delegates that can attend and vote.

· SHA Board members to let Ted Pendle know if you would like to attend.  Booking has to be completed by May 15.

· Friday June 16 is the golf event, and the banquet will also be at Fire Rock.  Transportation from hotel to golf is provided.

· SHA attendees will pay for their golf and the Association will pay for hotel.

BOARD CHANGES:

· SHA Chair thanked current board members for their work over the past year.  We have 29 members.  Our Senior Vice Chairs put in a lot of work all year long. 

· 5 members of our Board are leaving.  The Chair recognized and thanked them for their previous years of service.  Departing members include Matt Madere, Dave Bourne, Mike VanSickle, Kara Scott and Amanda Madere.  May thanks to them for their commitment.

· There are also 5 members that are changing portfolios.  The Chair thanked those who are staying on our Board.

Paul Douglass, First Vice Chair will be a Director at Large, Silver Stick Tournament

Kevin Taylor, Vice Chair Recreation League will be First Vice Chair 

Pat Forbes, U11 Director will be U13 Director

Justin Day, U6/7 Director will be U9 Director

Chuck Ewart, U9 Director will continue as B/BB Rep Team Director.

· There are 3 vacant positions on the Board:  

Vice Chair Recreation League (you have to be a board member for one term to assume this position.)

Director of U6/7 

Rec League Communications Director.  The main focus of this role was the Face Off for Mental Health.  We may propose to change this portfolio to Mental Health Director.  One person has reached out for this position.

POSITIONS UP FOR ELECTION:

First Vice Chair – Applicant Kevin Taylor.

Vice Chair Recreational League – Vacant

Director of Recreational League U6/7 Rec – Vacant

Director of A/AA Representative Teams– Terry Gray is applicant

Development/Skills Director – Joe DiCocco is applicant.

Ice Director/Scheduler– Linda Lauzon

Rec League Tournament Director – Jeff Fogal

Sponsorship Director - Jerry Bernardo

Recreational League Referee Director - Ian Dunn 

Recreational League Communications Director – vacant

Website Director – Andrew Beasley is applicant.

Equipment Director Representative Teams – Tom Babcock

Treasurer – 2-year appointment Ted Pendle

1 year appointment:

Director at Large AAA Zone – Tim Turner

Director at Large AAA Zone – Cris Lapointe

Director at Large Select Teams – Don McGugan

Director at Large Silver Stick – Paul Douglass

Clinic Director – Jackie Beasley

Alliance Rep – Harry Chadwick

Alliance Rec – Kevin Taylor

Two positions that require election: 

U11 Rec League:   Kyle Wilkins and David Penner

U15 Rec League:  Keith McCrory and Darren Chevalier

Votes were cast and tallied, and David Penner and Darren Chevalier were the successful candidates.

RATIFICATION OF THE NEW BOARD:

First Vice Chair - Kevin Taylor

Vice Chair Recreational League – Vacant

Director Recreational League U15- Darren Chevalier

Director Recreational League U11 - David Penner

Director Recreational League U6/7 - Vacant

Director A/AA Representative Teams - Terry Gray

Development/Skills Director - Joe DiCocco

Ice Director/Scheduler - Linda Lauzon
Recreational League Tournament Director -  Jeff Fogal

Recreational League Sponsorship Director - Jerry Bernardo

Recreational League Referee Director - Ian Dunn

Recreational League Communications Director - Vacant

Website Director - Andrew Beasley

Equipment Director Representative Teams - Tom Babcock

Treasurer - Ted Pendle

1 Year Appointments:

Director of Recreational League U9 - Justin Day

Director of Recreational League U13 - Pat Forbes

Director at Large (AAA Rep) - Tim Turner

Director at Large  (AAA Rep) - Cris LaPointe

Director at Large (Select Teams) - Don McGugan

Director at Large (Silver Stick Tournament) - Paul Douglass

Clinics Director - Jacquie Beasley 

Director of Fundraising – Bonnie Marcy 

Alliance Recreational Council – Kevin Taylor

Alliance Rep Council – Harry Chadwick

MOTION #230502-003
“That the ballots be destroyed.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Carried
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Wednesday, May 17, 2023, at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Lower Hall.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230502-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
